
















11. GAA CONCERNS

The GAA has not raised any concerns with the Provider in relation to the value for money for
members of the Group SIPP.

The GAA has not escalated any unresolved concerns to the Financial Conduct Authority ('FCA').

The GAA has not needed to notify members or their respective employers of any concerns.

12. GAA EXPERTISE

The GAA has sufficient expertise, experience and independence to act in members' interests and
this is evidenced by:

• The appointment of a professional trustee company, Punter Southall Governance Services
Limited ('PSGS'), to ensure the independence of the GAA from the Provider.

• Three individuals from PSGS have been appointed to the GAA.

• PSGS is experienced in relation to trust based defined contribution (DC) pension schemes.
These trust skills are appropriate for the provision of a GAA to the Provider's workplace
pension schemes.

• PSGS has wide experience of pension scheme governance and working on committees.

• Two of the three individuals from PSGS also act for a GAA to the workplace pension
schemes of another FCA regulated firm.

• As part of a wider benefit consulting group, PSGS has access to technical resources and
expertise relevant to the GAA.

• Two individuals from COURTIERS Investment Services Ltd, an FCA authorised firm, have
also been. appointed to the GAA. This ensures good communication with the Provider and
the free-flow of information.

• COURTIERS has a 30+ year history of dealing with corporate trust-based and contract­
based pension schemes and directly employs a number of pensions specialists.

• The two individuals from COURTIERS are both Chartered Financial Planners with,
collectively, more than 20 years' experience of group pensions.

• Both PSGS and the Provider understand the FCA's requirements in relation to the duties of
the GAA.

• The majority of the GAA members are therefore independent of the Provider.

• Each independent member meets the requirements of COBS 19.5.12 G.

13. MEMBER REPRESENTATION

The GAA is required to consider members' interests. To support this, the Provider has put the
following arrangements in place:

• all key communications issued by the Provider to members has included reference to the GAA;

• all key communications issued by the Provider to employers will include reference to the GAA;

• the Provider will seek the support of the employer(s) to encourage feedback from members;

• information on the GAA is available to all members through the Provider's website;

• the covering letter to the SMPI statements will include reference to the Chair's Statement being
available to members via the COURTIERS' website.

Signed by Punter Southall Governance Services Ltd, as Chair of the COURTIERS Investment 
Services Ltd Govern�ce Advisory Arrangement (GAA) 

Chair ................................................................... SIMON RIVIERE
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